TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 8th April 2013
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley 
Councillor Raymond Clough 
Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Steven Wilcock 
Councillor Karen Plumb 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Ruth Crompton 
Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Clerk Adele Waddington 
Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, PC Carl Nevison
Apologies

Chairperson Barry Hodgson , Councillor Seb Wilcock, Cllr Paul White, PCSO Trish Thompson
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 4th March were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr reyner, seconded by Cllr Foulkes
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Police Matters
PC Nevison advised that there was 9 crimes in the previous month, with 3 being thefts from vehicles on Wycoller car park.  PCSO Thompson sent a message advising that she has ordered some new signs for the car park advising people not to leave valuables in their cars.  There seems to be no pattern as to when the thefts are happening.
The Rural Watch system seems to be working.  Recently a text message was sent to all those registed to advise of a suspicious vehicle in the area.  There was very little activity whilst it was snowing.

PC Nevison is to monitor the car parking on Trawden Road.

PC Nevison left the meeting at 7.15pm

County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert advised that any issues raised following the last meeting have been dealt with, and that this would be the last meeting he would be attending due to his retirement on 2nd May 2013.  He wished his successor all the best.

Cllr Robinson advised that there is a kerbstone on Rock Lane that is broken.  CCllr Calvert will ask Highways to have a look at it.  Someone has also hit one of the bollards.

Cllr Foulkes advised that the tarmac is braking where it was repaired.  CCllr Calvert advised that regular surveys are carried out, and to report it again when it gets worse.

CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.25pm, and wished everyone the very best for the future.
Residents Issues

Mandy Cunningham from ‘Skate’ attended the meeting to give a progress update.  She has attended the Colne and District Committee meeting and has been advised to have a meeting with all involved parties.  She has been trying to get this meeting together, but it may be delayed due to the upcoming eletions.  Mandy has sent out an Opinions flyer to those of Millbrook Court, and the residents general consensus is that they are not happy about the proposals.  She will return to collect the official questionnaire  on Wednesday.  It is poposed that any skate park will be made of concrete so the noise will be minimal.  Cllr Hartley encouraged Mandy stating that she is doing a great job in driving the project forward, and to contact any of the Councillors should she have any issues.  Any information she would like to share is to be sent to Adele who will forward it onto all Councillors.
Cllr Steven Wilcock reported on behalf of a resident who is having issues with a new recording studio that has opened in Black Carr Mill.  There has been a sign that has been erected giving the opening times, which are 6pm – 12 midnight Mon-Fri, and 9am-12 midnight Sat & Sun.  There is no sound proofing or planning permission for this.  Adele to contact planning and ask if they can investigate.

Cllr’s Crompton and Robinson have recently been asked by Mick at the Post Office if it would be possible to move the Council notice board to outside the shop (fixed to the wall).  The Councillors thought this was a good idea, but asked that he move it himself and to ensure the lock can be accessed as it is behind the board.  Proposed Cllr Reyner, seconded Cllr Foulkes – all in favour
Matters Arising
Village Lengthsman 
Cllr Robinson asked that Granville be reminded to cut the grass at Jubilee Meadow and let her know when it has been done so the poppy seeds can be sown.
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the diversion of the footpath at Middle Beardshaw is going through.  The conservatory at Badgers Sett has been approved, and the application for agricultural storage at Bough Gap Field was an invalid application. 
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Tram Tracks

The money for this project has now been received.  The funding requested for the planters at the War Memorial and the plants has still not been received.  Adele to chase with Cllr White to see if it is approved.
NWIB

Cllr Robinson advised that she has collected a lot of litter recently on Mire ridge and near to Gladstone Terrace.  Adele to ask Cllr White why the litter picker man and his trolley do not come into Trawden.  Everyone commented on how good the new Trawden sign looks at the new planter near to the LCC yard.  Cllr Robinson asked whether anyone was available for a photo opportunity as the person from the Colne Times will be there on Wednesday at 2pm.  The owner of Textstyles will also be there as he has helped massively with the sign.
Cllr Robinson asked that a letter be sent to Lynne Blackburn as the Jubilee Committee donated £100 for plants.

Grow Trawden have asked for their grant as agreed at a previous meeting.  A proposal is to be presented at the next meeting.

Luncheon Club
The luncheon club has now closed.
Allotment rents
A letter has been received from one of the tenants complaining about the amount of rent he has to pay.  Adele to invite him to the next meeting.
Parish Matters


Cllr Crompton advised that she has recently been into the Post Office and they have asked whether the path sweeper an make sure outside of their premises is done as there is a lot of debris on the pavement.  Adele to ask Cllr White if this is possible.
Cllr Robinson asked why we do not receive any grants from Colne and District Committee for NWIB.  Cllr Hartley to raise at the next meeting.
Planning Applications
13/13/0139P – Erection of single storey garage to side of property at 1 Hartington Street, Trawden.  No issues.  Adele to reply to PBC advising of this.
Correspondence

Bank statement received
Colne and District committee meeting agenda received for the meeting taking place on 27th March

Details received from PCSO Thompson about the troughs for the War Memorial
Time sheet received from Granville for November.  15 hours completed

Audit briefing received
Brochure received from Plantscape

Notification from PCSO Thompson that she is purchasing some high-vis aluminium signs for Wycoller car park advising people not to leave valuables in their cars
Letter received about the proposed diversion of footpaths in Reedley Hallows

Letter received about the proposed diversion of footpaths at Alderhurst End Farm
Letter received from the Bowling Club asking for some financial assistant for works to be carried out

Reply received from Kath Haydock about the Scrutiny suggestions put forward: ‘I’m writing to let you know the outcome of the scrutiny work planning workshop in respect of the suggestions put forward by Trawden Parish Council as follows.

Dog Wardens – the Scrutiny Team has done a lot of work on this topic over recent years and feels that your concerns would be better addressed directly.  I’ve therefore forwarded details to our Waste Services Manager who will reply to you directly.’
Town Centre Improvement Grants are limited to town centres and do not extend to villages I’m afraid.  Funding is limited and it has been considered that our town centre premises are the priority.

Letter received from Graham Lampkin about the cost of the allotments for this financial year.
Finance
Cheque number 1050 for £270.40 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of March
Cheque number 1051 for £30.31 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of March
Cheque number 1052 for £172.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for work carried out in November
Meeting closed 9.05pm

Next meeting 13th May 2013, 7pm prompt
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Dates for future meetings
10th June

1st July

No meeting in August

2nd September

7th October

4th November

2nd December
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